NCLA Board of Directors Meeting 
September 18, 2014
7:30 a.m.  Loveland Chamber, Loveland, CO
NCLA Chair – Steve Tool
  

Attendance:  Steve Tool, Mindy McCloughan, Pete Gazlay, Bill Jerke, Laurel Labonde, Bethany Cox, Bill Becker, Sharie Grant, Dan Dennie, Barb Koelzer, Sarah MacQuiddy, Dale Clark, Allison Hines, David May, Sandra Solin  (Quorum reached)

Guests:  Ann Hutchison, Steve Bosley, Todd Saliman,  Karen Tool

The meeting was called to order at 7:37am by Chair Tool. Quorum established.  Attendance recorded in board database.   

Announcements

Carol Salter is resigning from the Board after 15 years. She shared her thanks to the Board members for their service and appreciation for the experience.  The Board thanked her for her service.  Allison Hines is attending today's meeting with the resignation of Walt Elish. 

Special Presentation

Chair Tool introduced CU Regent Steve Bosley who shared comments on State Funding for Higher Education.  Joining him was Todd Saliman, VP of Budget and Finance for CU.   Saliman noted that state revenues are not going to keep up with state expenditures and difficult decisions will have to be made.  He suggested that the good news is that as a state we have time to prepare for those difficult decisions. CU doing a 10 year forecast each quarter to have a better understanding of the data.  Forecasts do show generally increasing revenues and expenditures with a gap of $1.3B by 2024. In comparison, the entire Higher Ed budget is $1B.  Balancing the budget can be achieved by decreasing Higher Ed, suspending the Senior Homestead Exemption and decreasing K-12 with the max cut possible.  At the same time, growth in cash funds will drive TABOR Surpluses by FY 2017.  The State General Fund will see a reduced rate of growth over time while K-12 will require specific general fund increases.  Medicaid caseloads will also be increasing - demanding more of the general fund.  Conclusions:  shortfalls could happen sooner or later, but the trend is clear.  It is likely the economy will have another downturn before 2023.  Even a continually healthy economy is inadequate to pay for the modest state budget growth.  The state has very limited budget wiggle room to absorb a future downturn.  Future budget increases for inflation and population growth enable maintenance of current service levels.  Under ideal conditions, state funding for higher education is at significant risk in the near future.  Bosley closed the presentation with the following observations:  CU and CSU are committed to quality programs and both will continue to find efficiencies in services. CU is completing internal evaluations and prioritization to deal with this funding issue.  

Questions asked by the committee:  

· Tool - Thoughts on the ability of the State to pass any ballot measures to fund Higher Ed.  Ans:  limited positive reaction at this time.  

· Hines - Strategies at CU to survive zero state dollars.  Ans:  Will be lots of small efforts with a key focus on efficiency.  

· LaBonde - how does Colorado rank nationally in comparison.  Ans:  Colorado at the bottom of the barrel for funding in comparison to its peers.  

· Cox - Will more students end up at community colleges while the larger institutions react?  Ans:  Affordability is important to CU.  CU puts more money into financial aide than all of Colorado.  

· Koelzer:  Can we change the Constitution to make this less harmful? Ans:  expect more talk around a new "ref c".  

Consent Agenda
Pete Gazlay made a motion to adopt the consent agenda which included minutes from the August meeting and the August Financial report.  David May seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
 

Action Items 
2015 NCLA Priority Statement:  Chairman Tool reviewed the proposed statement.  Dave May made a motion to adopt the statement as presented.  Mindy McCloughan seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Signatories:  Barbara Koelzer made a motion that the CEOs, Chair and Treasurer be the signatures on the bank account and that they be updated to the current individuals in those roles.  Bill Becker seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Ballot Issue - Proposition 105 - GMO Labeling:  It was announced that Fort Collins voted to support the NCLA position in opposition to Proposition 105.  The Greeley Chamber meets on Monday and Loveland meets on Tuesday.  The board discussed the role of the EDCs in the ratification of a ballot issue.  It was noted that all partners should take the issue back to their organizations.  Sarah MacQuiddy will follow-up with Upstate and Allison Hines will talk with NCEDC.
Reports 
Legislative Update by Sandra Solin:  Solin still feels confident that the Dems will maintain the House with the GOP picking up a few seats, but not taking a majority.  On the Senate side, it will be a toss up with Solin projecting that the Dems will maintain majority.  The Governors race continues to be tight with either candidate winning.   Solin then provided an update on probable leadership for the legislature for 2015.  Solin noted that she did provide comments for a Coloradoan article on marijuana and increased pressure on employers and their ability to maintain their authority in the workplace.   
Committee Updates

Fix North I-25:  May noted that the Fix North I-25 Steering Committee will be meeting after the NCLA meeting.  Fundraising meetings are scheduled and Four Leadership Council members have been identified (George Hall, Tom Gendron, Curt Richardson, Troy McWhinney).  NCLA has been represented at various key meetings and lobbying leaders on the issue and will be presenting at the next MPO meeting.  May spoke at the HTP meeting yesterday where Johnny Olson presented the current plan to access emergency/flood and state dollars for several creative solutions to kick start expansion. 
Relationship:  LaBonde shared a list of relationship contacts for 2015.  The list will be updated by the next meeting to show all relationships in addition to the primary contact. Please share insights with LaBonde. 
CACI Update:  Solin reached out to CACI to explore the opportunity of Carl Maxey joining their board.  The conversation is in process. 
BPPT Update:  no report. 
Events:  MacQuiddy provided an update on the Regional Issues Summit.  Tool then reviewed the upcoming calendar of events and noted that there will be speakers for each of the general meetings until the session starts.
Chair Steve Tool adjourned the meeting at 9:03 a.m.                                                                                                                         
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